
 

 

 

 

Minutes of the Roads Committee Meeting 

Held at Grouville Parish Hall on  

Wednesday, 08 January 2025 at 10:00 

 

Present Mark Labey – Connétable (ML) 

Stanley Payn (SP) 

Eric Gavey (EG) 

David Cummins (DBC) 

Rev. Helen Gunton (HG) 

 

Patricia da Silva – Parish Secretary and Minutes (PDS) 

Liz Sheehan – Assistant Parish Secretary (LS) 

 

1. Apologies None. 

2. Approval of 

Minutes 

The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, 04 December 2024 

were proposed by DBC and seconded by SP and duly adopted.  

 

3. Matters Arising  

     3.1. Road Signs ML advised that the following road signs have been ordered: 

 

- La Chevre Rue x3 

- Le Cotil Vautier x2 

- Les Monts x2 

- La Rue des Moulins x2 

- La Rue des Teurs Champ x2 

 

The Roads Committee (RC) agreed to order further signs for: 

 

- La Rue Laurens 

- La Rue du Douettin 

- Le Passage de L’Hopital 

- Le Passage Danby 

 

ACTION POINT: ML to order the above signs. 

 

4. Planning 

Applications 

The RC inspected the following applications: 

 

P/2024/1401 

P/2024/1389 

P/2024/1366 

P/2024/1358 

P/2024/1305 

 

No concerns were reported, however, ML requested that a comment 

is made for application P/2024/1366 to advise that vehicles should not 

park on the road. 

 

ACTION POINT: LS to contact the Planning Department 

regarding application P/2024/1366. 
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5. Cycle Paths The RC discussed the proposed cycle route plans submitted by the 

Minister for Infrastructure and expressed their concerns regarding 

the route from Le Boulivot de Bas to Rue de la Retraite, as it is a 

dangerous narrow road. 

 

ACTION POINT: ML to contact the Department for 

Infrastructure. 

 

ML requested it was minuted that the small area of pavement at the 

end of the cycle route, on Grouville Common is used by cyclists when 

it shouldn’t be. ML said that this has been raised with the 

Department for Infrastructure who are responsible for that area. 

 

6. Visite du 

Branchage 2025 

The RC agreed to hold the Visites du Branchage on the following 

dates: 

 

- Friday, 04 July at 16:00 

- Friday, 19 September at 16:00 

 

7. La Rue du Val 

Poucin Drainage 

EG requested that a site visit is arranged with the Parish of St 

Saviour to further discuss the drainage at La Rue du Val Poucin. 

 

ACTION POINT: PDS to contact the Parish of St Saviour. 

 

6.  AOB   

     6.1. Le Catillon DBC expressed his concern regarding the evergreen oaks along Le 

Catillon which have split and may come down onto the road. 

 

ACTION POINT: ML to contact the landowner. 

 

     6.2. Birds HG requested an update regarding the feral birds around the Parish. 

ML advised that Environmental Health have been contacted. After 

further discussion, the RC agreed to place no feeding bird signs in the 

affected areas. 

 

ACTION POINT: ML to contact Environmental Health again, 

Master Farms and the National Trust. 

 

     6.3. Fauvic Crossroads EG mentioned that it would be beneficial to meet with HD Planning and 

Design Ltd to discuss improving road safety at Fauvic Crossroads.  

 

ACTION POINT: PDS to arrange a site visit with HD Planning 

and Design Ltd and the RC. 

 

6.4. La Rue du 

Moulin de Bas 

DBC advised that a tree on La Rue du Moulin de Bas has fallen into 

the field and has damaged the edge of the road. DBC said he will 

investigate how the road is supported once the tree has been cleared.  

 

ML said there is an issue with road subsidence at the top of La Rue du 

Moulin de Bas and he will be contacting engineers to provide quotes 

to repair the road.  

 

7.  Next Meeting Tuesday, 11 February 2025 at 10:00.  

8.  Meeting Closed The meeting closed at 11:24. 

 

 


